
 

 

 

 

 

 

13 May 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
I write to inform you of the latest information we have received from the government regarding 
their plans for schools to begin some form of face to face support for students in Year 10 and Year 
12.  The link below will direct you to the parent guidance released by the Department for Education 
on the 11th May. I advise you to become familiar with the content of this guidance if at all possible. 
 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-
parents-and-carers/reopening-schools-and-other-educational-settings-from-1-june 
  
As always, the health, well-being and safety of the entire school community is our first and most 
important consideration before we take any action as a school. We feel it is important to 
communicate that we are in daily contact with the Department for Education and our colleagues 
within the Lydiate Learning Trust. 
 
Our next step will be to undertake a full risk assessment before we slowly begin to engage with face 
to face learning in school. Any amendment to the arrangements for Years 10 and 12 will be 
communicated to you in due course once the risk assessment is complete and has been afforded 
due consideration. Please be mindful this will be a comprehensive exercise and we will aim to 
furnish you with further details late next week.  
 
Please note that there is no change to the current provision for Year 7, Year 8 and Year 9. Remote 
learning expectations remain the same and school remains open to the children that are vulnerable 
and have Key Worker parents. 
  
We thank you for your support and understanding during these unprecedented times. 
  
Yours faithfully, 

 
Ms J E Vincent 
Headteacher 
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